
 
North Commuter Parkway and 
Traffic Bridge Construction 
Reaches Halfway Point 
For immediate release: April 20, 2017  
TU17-286 

The Bridging to Tomorrow project, which includes the construction of the 
North Commuter Parkway and new Traffic Bridge, is halfway complete. At the 
North Commuter Parkway, all girders, which support the bridge structure, are 
in place on the west half. Now that they’re set, the berm can be moved from 
the west side of the river to the east side, where construction of the third and 
final pier and girder installation on the two remaining east spans can begin.   

“Everything is moving ahead as planned as we reach the halfway point of our 
three year construction schedule,” says Dan Willems, Special Projects 
Manager, Major Projects & Preservation. “With the early spring weather, 
roadway construction for the twinning of Central Avenue north of Attridge 
Drive will resume next week and so will construction of the new median, 
sound walls and landscaping.” 

At the Traffic Bridge site, structural steel installation of three of four bridge 
spans is now complete. Willems says work on the trusses for the final span 
will be completed over the next couple of months. 

“The Traffic Bridge is right on track and work is also continuing on the south 
side of the river where the Victoria Avenue retaining wall and other retaining 
walls around Rotary Park will be built throughout spring and summer.” 

The North Commuter Parkway will support the transportation needs of 
northeast Saskatoon residents who work in the Marquis and North Industrial 
Areas. The Traffic Bridge will support the growing city centre by allowing 
drivers, pedestrians and cyclists to cross the South Saskatchewan River. It 
will resemble the original bridge, but will be wider to accommodate larger 
vehicles like fire trucks and Transit buses. 

https://www.saskatoon.ca/business-development/major-projects/current-projects/north-commuter-parkway-traffic-bridge-replacement-project


Both bridges remain on track to open in October of 2018. 

Bridging to Tomorrow project updates, including detailed monthly summaries, 
links to live cameras at each bridge site, and quarterly video updates, are 
available at saskatoon.ca/bridging. 

In person, anyone can watch Traffic Bridge progress at the River Landing 
viewing area. North Commuter Parkway construction can be viewed from the 
Meewasin Trail just east of the cul-de-sac at the north end of Kinnear Avenue 
(north of Silverwood Golf Course).  

 

https://www.saskatoon.ca/business-development/major-projects/current-projects/north-commuter-parkway-traffic-bridge-replacement-project

